
County of Peterborough 
Class Environmental Assessment 

Structural Renewal of Birdsall Bridge (099019) on River Road 
Notice of Study Completion 

 
The County of Peterborough is studying the structural renewal of the Birdsall Bridge on River Road between 
Asphodel 2nd Line and Asphodel 3rd Line.  The project is being planned under schedule B of the Municipal 
Class Environmental Assessment.  The goal of this study is to select a preferred structural renewal 
alternative with respect to technical and environmental issues.  Consultation with all interested parties 
provides the initiator of the study with valuable information regarding all aspects of the project. 

The preferred structural renewal alternative selected during the course of this study was the replacement 
of the existing structure.  The project plans and information are available at the Westwood Branch of the 
Asphodel-Norwood Public Library.

Located at: 

312 Centre Line, 
Westwood, ON K0L 3B0 
Tel: (705) 696-2744 

Hours of Operation: 

Mondays 4pm – 7pm 
Wednesdays 4pm – 7pm 
Thursdays 4pm – 8pm 
Saturdays 10am – 12pm 
Saturday 10:00am - 4:00pm

Interested persons should provide written comment to the municipality on the proposal within 30 days 
from the date of this notice.  Comment should be directed to the following: 

Peter Nielsen, Manager of Technical Services 
County of Peterborough 
310 Armour Road 
Peterborough, Ontario  K9H 3M3 

Phone:  705 775-2737 x 322 
Fax:  705-749-2551 
Email:  PNielsen@county.peterborough.on.ca 
 

If concerns arise regarding this project, which cannot be resolved in discussion with the County, a person or 
party may request that the Minister of the Environment make an order for the project to comply with Part II 
of the Environmental Assessment Act (referred to as a Part II Order), which addresses individual 
environmental assessments.  Request must be received by the minister at the address below within 30 
calendar days of this Notice.  A copy of the request must also be sent to the Manager of Technical Services 
at the County of Peterborough.  If there is no request received by June 4, 2012, work will proceed on the 
structural renewal of the Birdsall Bridge (099019) as per the documentation. 

Minister of the Environment  
135 St. Clair Avenue, 10th Floor 
Toronto, Ontario  M4V 1P5 

This notice issued May 4, 2012 

Peter Nielsen, Manager of Technical Services 
County of Peterborough 

mailto:PNielsen@county.peterborough.on.ca

